
TOWNSHIP OF MACDONALD, MEREDITH & ABERDEEN ADDITIONAL 

BAG TAG DRAW 
We would like to congratulate  

Eva Khull, the winner of the $50.00 Gift         
Certificate from Pit Stop for the 2020 Bag Tag 

Draw.  
Thank you to everyone who recycled their tags! 

Get your taxes done FREE!  
Echo Bay Hall - Friday March 13 from 10am - 12pm 

If your annual income falls between: 
 $40,000 max (claiming as a couple, plus $2,500 per dependent child) 
 $35,000 max (claiming as single parent with one dependent child) 
 $30,000 max (claiming as single) 

Please bring: T4’s, T5’s, Property Tax Bill, receipts for Charity/Medical, Bus Pass and Rent and your Notice of       
Assessment. 

 
If you are unable to attend this session date you can drop off your documents at the United Way office between      

9am-4pm until April 30th at 258 Queen Street East, Suite 301 in Sault Ste. Marie. 

Dr. Harold S. Trefry Memorial Centre  

Seniors 65+ & Persons with a Disability Programs: 

Adult Day Out, Transportation, Friendly Visiting, Exercise Classes, Meals on Wheels, Home Maintenance, Diner’s Club & Potluck, 
Telephone Reassurance 

Serving nine Municipalities: Macdonald, Meredith & Aberdeen Additional, Laird Township, Tarbutt Additional, Johnson         
Township, Village of Hilton Beach, Township of Hilton, Township of Jocelyn, the Township of St. Joseph & part of the Township 

Plummer Additional 

Serving Transportation and Day Out programs in an additional 3 Municipalities; The Town of Bruce Mines, Town of Thessalon and 
Part of Huron Shores 

Dr. Harold S. Trefry Memorial Centre 

1601 C Line Rd., PO Box 158, Richard Landing, Ontario P0R 1J0 Email: dr.trefrycentre@one-mail.on.ca 

Website: www.stjosephtownship.com/departments/seniorservices Phone: 705-246-0036 

 

COUNCIL MEETINGS 

Budget Meeting Dates :  
February 6th at 7:00pm 
April 14th at 7:00pm 
May 12th at 7:00pm 

Echo Bay Elks  
Sweethearts Valentines 

Dance 
Saturday February 15th - 8pm-

12am 
Tickets are $15.00 each 
Live performance by:  

John McClenaghan &  
The Perfect Blend 

Tickets available at Echo Bay Elks Hall or 
Call 705-248-2989 

ALGOMA PUBLIC HEALTH SAFE FOOD HANDLERS TRAINING 
 
Course is designed to teach food handler’s the basic principles of Safe Food 

Handling. Students will learn about hand washing, how to safely prepare, 
cook, cool and store foods.  Course will touch on all the key principles      

required for working in a restaurant or any other food premise inspected   
under the Ontario Food Premises Regulation 

 
COST- $0 per person– includes manual, thermometer and exam 

 
BRING YOUR OWN LUNCH– we will provide coffee and snacks for 

breaks 
DATE: WEDNESDAY MARCH 18, 2020 

TIME: 9:00am– 4:00pm 
Exam will be last hour of the course 

WHERE: Echo Bay Hall 
If you have received a Safe Food Handler Certificate prior to 2015,          

your certificate is expired or will be expiring in 2020 
Please Call 705-248-2441 to register  

 

 
REMINDER: Dog Tags are due March 31, 2020. 
For those who do not get their dog tag by this 
date the fee will double. Dog tags for dogs that 

have been spayed or neutered are still $5.00 and 
for those who are not $15.00. Kennel Fee is 

$50.00 and $2.00 for each dog in the kennel. 
These prices double as of April 1.  

Community Safety and Wellbeing Plan Committee  
 
The first Community Safety and Wellbeing meeting was held on February 6, 2020. 
This committee will strive to create a Community Safety and Wellbeing Plan that 
will create safe and heathy communities for the      Township of Macdonald,      
Meredith, and Aberdeen Additional and the   Township of Laird.  The members of 
this committee include: Kelly Rowlinson- Child Care Algoma, Nancy McLean- 
ADSAB,  Kristy Harper- Algoma Public Health, Scott Purnis- Echo Bay Public 
School, Tom   Headrick- Township of Macdonald, Meredith and Aberdeen          
Additional     Police Service Board, Shelly Bailey- Township of Macdonald,       
Meredith and Aberdeen Additional Police Service Board, Phyllis  Mackay- Laird 
Township Police Service Board, Lynne Duguay- Clerk, Township of Macdonald, 
Meredith and Aberdeen Additional,  Miranda Scott- Admin   Assistant, Township of 
Macdonald, Meredith and Aberdeen Additional,  Manuela Byrnes-OPP–              
Detachment Commander. Sault Ste. Marie, Laurie Graham– OPP– Sargent, Sault 
Ste.  Marie.  The next meeting will be held April 16, 2020 at 7:00pm. 

Tax Bills are due March 16th and May 15th if you would like to receive your Tax Bills or Sewer and Water by 
email please provide us with your email address.  


